











the Fremont Valley June 2 (MTH) being exceptionally late.
A Harris’ Sparrow in Brawley, Imperial, Apr. 21-28 (BED),
and another in the Fremont Valley May 4 (MTH) were the
only two reported this spring.

The only Bobolinks found this spring were singing
males at Deep Springs May 19 (M]L), Harper Dry Lake
May 24 (EAC), near Bakersfield June 2 (JCW), and on
Santa Catalina I. June 4 (MC). The Rusty Blackbird found
wintering at C.L.N.W.C. remained through Mar. 17 (DVB).
Bronzed Cowbirds had returned to Brawley by Apr. 21
(GMcC) where small numbers have been found in recent
summers, with as many as 10 different birds seen there by
the end of the period; a female in Morongo Valley Apr. 29 —
May 12 (MAP) was well to the n.w. of this species’ limited
range in California. An imm. 8 Orchard Oriole found in
Santa Ana Feb. 24 was still present Apr. 20 (BED).

A few Purple and Cassin’s finches were found at desert
oases in the n.e. portion of the Regionincluding a Cassin’s
Finch at F.C.R. May 25-29 (BED). A & Evening Grosbeak in
Altadena, Los Angeles, May 11 (W & BR) was at a some-
what unusual locality, but small numbers were reported
from the desert oases in the n.e. portion of the Region at
about the same time, including a late individual at F.C.R.
May 25-27 (NBB), indicating a small movement of these
birds.

ADDENDUM—A report of a é Harlequin Duck in Sunset
Beach, Orange, between Oct. 1989 and Feb. 1990 (Bob & Mil-
lie Helfer) was received too late to be included in the Winter
Report, and may have been the same bird that spent the win-
ters of 1984-1985 to 1987-1988 in nearby Bolsa Chica.
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